
HAZARD MITIGATION       DECEMBER 14, 2017 

MEMORIAL BUILDING      7:00 P.M. 

 

Present:  Selectboard members; Tamara Butcher, Leigh Callaway, and Dick Hendl.    Emergency 

Management Director, Keith Cutting;  Administrative Assistant,  Janet Roberts; Upper Valley 

Lake Sunapee Region Planning Commission Assistant Planner, Meghan Butts;  Road Agent, 

Peter Abair and Highway Employee, Cody Patten; Police Chief, Tim Julian;  Fire Department 

members, Peter Lacaillade, Chief; Kevin Roberts, Deputy Chief;  and Raymond Abair;  Durgin 

& Crowell, Ben Crowell & Malcolm Milne, Planning Board Members, Darrin Patten and Ken 

Jacques.  Ken also represented Twin Lake Village. 

 

Pages 39 through 54 of the Plan were reviewed and updates recommended. 

 

Hazard Risk, Critical Facilities, and Mitigation Action, were reviewed and rated.  The action 

plan implementation scheduled was reviewed.  The vulnerability of existing developed areas 

were assessed for Dam Failure, Flooding, Hurricane, Tornado & Downburst, 

Thunderstorm/Lightening/Hail, Severe Weather, Earthquake, Landslide, Drought, Extreme 

Heat/Cold, Erosion, Wildfire, Natural Air & Water Contaminants, HazMat Spills, Biohazard, 

Terrorism, Active Shooter, and Opioid Crisis were all rated to determine cost and impact to 

health, welfare, and property damages. 

 

Emergency facilities were identified.   

Meghan hopes to have the plan pretty much “wrapped-up” by the next meeting.  She will be in 

touch with individual parties as necessary to complete the process.  Goal for submission to the 

State is May 2018. 

Meghan thanked everyone for attending. 

The next Hazard Mitigation meeting will be Thursday, February 22, at 7:00 p.m. at the town 

office.  Anyone wishing to participate is welcome to attend. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Submitted by, 

 

Janet Roberts, 

Administrative Assistant 
 


